HALEWOOD TOWN COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Town Council held on Thursday 13th June 2013, at the Halewood Centre, the following members were
                                                                          PRESENT
                                                                      COUNCILLORS
Mrs E. Finneran (Chairperson)




    K Dalton



N Hogg         




    G See



Mrs. S Powell         

    A Harvey



T Powell

    Ms C Harris



R Swann


        A Flute
Also in attendance:
Mr. G MacKenzie, Town Manager
Miss L Joyner, Senior Administrator
Members of the Public – 0
APOLOGIES

Apologies for non attendance were received from Cllr. Ms. M Grant and Cllr. T Fearns.
WELCOME
Members welcomed the new Town Manager, Mr. George MacKenzie, and newly Co-opted Councillor Alan Flute to the Town Council, and wished them well in their new positions.

21. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
The following declarations of interest were received:-
Cllr Mrs. E Finneran
    Agenda item 15(a) - Planning Applications

Cllr. Ms. C Harris
    Agenda item 15(a) - Planning Applications

Cllr. A Harvey

    Agenda item 15(a) - Planning Applications

Cllr. T Powell

   Agenda Item 15(a)  - Planning Applications
22. PUBLIC FORUM
Public Forum – No items received.
23. MINUTES 
RESOLVED:-  that the minutes of the under-mentioned meetings of the Council held on the dates indicated be approved:- 
9th May 2013
 
Annual Town Council Meeting

9th May 2013
 
Full Town Council Meeting
24. TOWN MANAGER’S INFORMATION UPDATE
The Town Manager gave an update on the following items.
1. Thanks to John Green, former Town Manager.
2. Incident at 18th Birthday Party function – Hollies Hall 17th May 2013
3. Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office by co-opted Cllr. Alan Flute, and request for Dispensation under Section 33 of the Localism Act 2011.
4. Town Council Accounts – No requests from electors were received to inspect the Town Council Accounts for year ending 31st March 2013.

5. Festive Illuminations 2014 – Meeting to discuss proposals.

6. “Everton in the Community” -  Email from Halewood resident Mr. Steve Dobie

RESOLVED:- (i) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)


           (ii) That in relation to item (2), it was agreed that the Hall Booking Form be revised, to


           include a requirement of 2 Guarantors, for 18th Birthday Party Bookings and similar events, 

           that may attract a large number of young people. 


           (iii) That Mr. Steve Dobie, “Everton in the Community”, be invited to attend the next meeting 

            of the Town Council to give a short presentation to the Council, about his work in the 

           Community.

25. INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN 2013-2014
The Town Manager presented the Internal Audit Plan for 2013-2014. This has been prepared by the Borough Council’s Audit Team, who would be performing the role of Internal Audit.  It was noted that a standard audit specification had been used although some areas of the Audit Plan had been customised for this Council.
RESOLVED:-   (i)  That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)



(ii) That the proposals contained in the Internal Audit Plan for 2013-2014, be agreed.

26. SECTION 33 DISPENSION FOR ELECTED MEMBERS WITH A DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTEREST
The Council considered the report of the Town Manager.
RESOLVED:-   (a) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)


(b) That the Council formally agree to the dispensation now received from co-opted



Councillor Alan Flute, under S.33 of the Localism Act 2011, as a resident of 



Halewood, to be able to discuss and eventually set the 2014-2015 precept, on the basis that 



without the dispensation, the number of members or co-opted members prohibited from 



participating in any particular business, would be so great a proportion of the body 



transacting the business as to impede the transaction of the business.



(c) That this dispensation, in keeping with S.33 of Act, and those received from the other 


Members of the Council and reported to the Special Meeting held on 20th December 2012, is 



for a period not exceeding four years, and is therefore set until after the next Town Council 



elections in May 2015.

27.  CURRENT & WAGES ACCOUNTS SIGNATORIES
It was reported that at the Annual Town Council Meeting on 9th May 2013, four Councillors were nominated as signatories, with any two from four, being able to sign. The Town Manager requested that consideration be given to the appointment of a fifth signatory, to ensure adequate availability of signatories at all times.
RESOLVED:-   (a) That the report be noted.  (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes).


(b) That in addition to the list of nominees agreed at the Annual Town Council Meeting held



on 9th May 2013, a fifth signatory for the Current Account and the Wages Account, be 


added, that of  the Chairperson of the Town Council.

28.  BEST PRACTICE POLICY STATEMENT
Members considered the draft Best Practice Policy for 2013/2014. 
RESOLVED:-   (i) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)



(ii) That the Best Practice Policy Statement for 2013/2014 be referred to a future meeting of
 the Town Council, to allow Members additional time to consider the information contained
 within the document.

29. HOLLIES HALL FLOOR 
At the Town Council Meeting on 15th November 2012, it was resolved that 20/20 Liverpool undertake a survey of the floor at Hollies Hall, to find a solution to the problem of the wooden blocks “lifting”. A report was presented by the Town Manager, this contained a copy of the Investigation Report prepared by 20/20 Liverpool and two quotations for the work to be undertaken. It was noted that the total cost of remedial work is £22,115, which included the installation of a new waterproof screed, and re-instatement of the wooden floor and vinyl area.
Cllr. Flute suggested the problem with the floor at Hollies Hall may stem from inadequate drainage from Hollies field. In  his former role as a Grounds Maintenance Inspector, he was aware of problems with flooding in some areas of this field, and added that there may be some merit in getting this investigated, prior to any work being undertaken on the floor.
RESOLVED:-   (i) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)


(ii) That no action be taken to undertake the remedial work to the floor, at this point in time.


(iii) That advice be sought about the drainage of Hollies Field and in the meantime, 



temporary repairs be undertaken to the floor, as and when required.

30.  ALLOCATION OF FOOTBALL PITCHES FOR THE FOOTBALL SEASON 2013-2014
The Town Manager reported that the closing date for applications for the 2013-2014 “open age” pitch allocations is 30th June.  It was proposed that pitches be allocated and that these allocations be reported back to Council at a later date.  It was noted that Old Holts F.C. had indicated a request for additional grass cutting during the season.  The Town Manager reported that he was currently awaiting details of this cost from Knowsley Borough Council, but he had indicated to Old Holts F.C. that any additional costs, over and above the SLA, must be borne by the playing teams.
A discussion took place about the Service Level Agreement currently held with Knowsley Borough Council and Cllr. Hogg reported that there were several holes on the Hollies Road Pitches.
RESOLVED:-   (a) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)


(b) That the Town Manager’s proposed action of allocating the applications received by 


30th June 2013 by using the agreed Policy Document on such allocations, and reporting



back to a future meeting of those allocations, be approved.



(c) That in future years the Town Manager allocate the pitches using the agreed Policy



Document and report back to Council in the Town Manager’s Report, rather than 



presenting a full report to Council.



(d) That, following Cllr. Hogg’s comments, an inspection of the football pitches be
 undertaken by the Town Manager and Cllr. Flute.

(e) That a copy of the Service Level Agreement for the pitches be requested from

Knowsley MBC, and this be referred to a future meeting of the Council for consideration and possible review.

31. REQUESTS FOR CONCESSIONARY OR FREE USE, OR GRANTS – JUNE 2013

Halewood Ju Jitsu Club

An application for concessionary hire of the Arncliffe Centre, for the following events, was received from Halewood Ju Jitsu Club.  It was noted that Halewood Ju Jitsu Club is an established Club who have used the Arncliffe Centre on 2 evenings each week, for the past 3 years.
Saturday 20th July 2013


- Fundraising Event (Evening)

Saturday 2nd November 2013 
     
- Children’s Halloween Party (Evening)

Saturday 14th December 2013             
- Christmas Party and Presentation (Afternoon)
RESOLVED:-   (a) That the report be noted. (A copy of the report is filed with the minutes)


(b) That free use of the Arncliffe Centre be approved for the Fundraising Event on



Saturday 20th July 2013, only.
32. SCHEDULE OF PAYMENTS
Members raised several questions about invoices appearing on this month’s schedule of payments, and a discussion took place on various aspects of the Council’s procedures for ordering goods and services. The system currently used at the Centres, for recording day to day maintenance inspections, was also discussed.
RESOLVED:- (i) That the schedule of payments amounting to £16738.23, and pre-payments amounting to 


£337.07 be approved.


(ii) That the issues raised be addressed by the Town Manager at a future meeting with 



members.
33. REPORTS FROM CONFERENCE/REPRESENTATIVE BODIES

Cllr. K Dalton reported that he had attended a meeting at Halewood Youth in the Community Centre. He reported that at this meeting, the Management Committee had conveyed their thanks to the Town Council, for the recent grant that was awarded.
RESOLVED:-  That the report be noted.
34. CORRESPONDENCE

Note:  Cllr. Ms. C Harris, Cllr. T Powell and Cllr A. Harvey having declared an interest, left the meeting during the following item.  Cllr. E Finneran, remained in the room but took no part in the discussion of this item.
(a) KMBC -Planning Applications Registered
Planning Applications for the current period were considered.  
Cllr. See provided information about an application for a Fast Food Outlet, in Wood Road, Halewood, that did not appear on the list, but that had recently been lodged.  He indicated that local residents were strongly opposed to this application, which was requesting planning approval for a Fast Food Outlet in the shop formerly occupied by “Rumbly Tums”. 
RESOLVED:-   (i) That the following Planning Applications be noted:-


13/00279/FUL

13/00099/FUL

13/00181/FUL

                          13/00224/FUL


(ii) That an objection be submitted to the undermentioned application on the grounds

indicated:-

Planning Application No. 13/00301.COU – Change of Use to Fast Food Outlet, Wood Road.
Objections:- 
That the proposed application is in close proximity to two Schools, and would exacerbate traffic and noise levels in an already congested area.  The proposed Outlet is in close proximity to residential dwellings and would affect those residents in terms of air, noise and litter pollution.
Meeting closed at 8.28 p.m.
Signed ……………………………….                                          Date     ……………………………….
